
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              

 

  

 
Dear families, 
 
This week has been a lovely week at school with Year 3 pupils visiting St Alkmunds Church in Whitchurch for an event 
called Open Doors, Open Hearts. Year 6 also enjoyed a Victorian workshop yesterday which gave them an insight into 
school life during the Victorian era! 
Today, our Year 4, 5 and 6 parents will have received a link to a Mobile Phones in School survey. The Marches Trust 
are seeking parent and carer thoughts on mobile phones being brought into and used in school. This is being sent out 
currently to our parents who have children of an age who might bring these in with them, either now or in the near 
future, and to secondary pupils' families. This topic is an important conversation happening across the country and 
your perspective will help shape how the Trust approach this across our schools so please make time to respond if 
you can! If you are a parent of a pupil in another year group and you have a strong view on this topic, please feel free 
to email admin and these can be passed to me for a wider view of how our families feel on this issue. Currently at 
Oakmeadow some of our older pupils bring a phone with them to school, but these must be handed in to the teacher 
on arrival. We have a safe in each classroom in which they are stored until home time and they are not allowed to be 
used during the school day.  
In a meeting with the PTA this week we have been discussing our Summer Fair which we are very much looking 
forward to on Saturday 5th July! There are going to be a wide variety of stalls, games, entertainment, food and drink so 
it will be well worth a visit! The PTA would welcome donations for the Tombola so if you have anything you would like 
to donate, please bring this in to main reception and we can pass this on. 
I hope you all enjoy your weekend! 
 
Samantha Hill 
Headteacher 
 

REMINDERS & NOTICES: 

Friday 6th June 2025 

Oakmeadow C of E Primary School, Long Meadow, Bayston Hill, Shrewsbury SY3 0NU 

 | admin@oak.mmat.co.uk  

 | 01743 875020 

 | http://www.oakmeadowprimary.co.uk/  

 | Office opening hours: 8.30am-4pm 
  

• School lunch menu: 

This week we will be on Week 3 of the new 

Spring/Summer 2025 menu. 

• Year 1 donations: 

Year 1 are kindly asking for donations of the below: 

• Toys e.g. cars, animals, small world, 

construction, musical instruments, puzzles, 

board games etc 

• 'Seaside equipment' e.g. Beach balls, buckets 

and spades/ other sand equipment etc. 

Please bring any donations to main reception. 

• Changes to home time arrangements: 

Just a reminder please can any changes to home 

time arrangements be in writing via email to 

admin@oak.mmat.co.uk 48 hours beforehand.  
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